

December 21, 2020

Dr. Md. Sabur Khan
First Vice President, AUAP
Founder and Chairman
Daffodil International University
Bangladesh

Dear Dr. Md. Sabur Khan,

Thank you for your congratulatory message on my appointment as President of the Korean Association of Private University Presidents (KPU). The KPU has had a busy year. With the ongoing spread of COVID-19, the need for universities to take extra precautions to ensure the wellbeing of their students, faculty and staff has become increasingly important.

On behalf of Dongseo University, I would like to extend congratulations to you as well on your appointment as First Vice President of the Association of Universities of Asia and the Pacific (AUAP). The appointment is richly deserved, and I am confident your leadership will benefit the AUAP as it has Daffodil International University.

Dongseo University greatly values its relationship with Daffodil International University and we look forward to strengthening this close relationship in the spirit of trust and friendship. We hope that we will find further opportunities for international collaboration over the coming years.

Due to safety related restrictions on travel, it is likely that we may not have a chance to meet in person for some time; however, for now I would like to share my heartfelt regards and wish the best of health and prosperity for you and everyone at Daffodil International University.

Sincerely,

Jekuk Chang

President

Dongseo University